
District Governor Frank’s Weekly Letter 
for Club Presidents – December 9, 2012 	



Also This Past Week	



On Saturday night, Scottie and I had another 
opportunity to visit the Goleta Noon Club as we 
helped them to celebrate their 25th Club 
Anniversary!  PDG Wade Nomura also joined us 
as we honored their outstanding group of 
Rotarians.  Thanks President Hans Dahlin and 
Helena for the invite. 

Polio NID to India	


If you are interested in participating with this 
NID scheduled for Feb 22-24 in India, the 
paperwork is due to PDG Anil Garg 
anil.garg@lpl.com no later than December 19th.  
No exceptions.  

District Governor Visits	


Scottie and I were honored to be able to meet 
and address the Rotary eClub of One World 
(Dick Strayer); first on Saturday morning with 
a conference meeting with the Club Board, then 
later in the afternoon at the home of Donna 
Prenta in Simi Valley.  This club is on the go!  
They have over 40 members; and are committed 
to making the things they do have meaning.  I 
am impressed with how their members align 
themselves with a ‘buddy’ club so they can 
continue with local community service.  It was 
also good seeing 2002-2003 PDG Marc Vertin, 
who now resides in Indiana.  Marc serves as the 
Club TRF Chair.  They have members in 11 
countries and 7 of their Board members reside 
outside of California.  Check out their website 
at:  http://www.oneworldrotary.org/ You may 
want to consider helping them with developing 
programs.  As I told their club; they have great 
opportunities mixed in with just a few 
challenges.  Good luck eClub!       

Thank you for another great week of Rotary! 

President’s Mid Term Seminars	


Mid-Term Seminars for our Club Presidential 
Line are schedule for January 5 in Bakersfield, 
January 12 in Santa Maria, and February 2 in 
Oxnard.  These are designed for current Club 
Presidents, President-elects, and President-elect 
Nominees.  SIGN UP NOW! 

District Grants 2012-2013	


If you are one of the 29 Clubs that received a 
District Simplified Grant; and you are not 
going to use it; PLEASE contact Dan Giordano 
so we can get the funds to other clubs!  

There are still plenty of Matching Grant funds 
available for you to match up to $6,000 for a 
global matching grant.  We do not want these 
grants to go unused.  Please contact Grants 
Chair Dan Giordano if you have any questions 
at:  dgiordano@bak.rr.com.  


